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United Church of Christ & Disciples of Christ 

    Dear Church Family, 

     As you all know, Orlando and I recently returned from a wonderful 

week cruising the Inside Passage of Alaska.  The views and vistas were 

absolutely beautiful, stunning us with creationôs splendor and majesty. We 

felt Godôs presence and imprint in every creature, glacier, mountain, river, 

rock, tree, flower, and stream. Job 12:7-10 says, ñBut ask the animals, 

and they will teach you, or the birds in the sky, and they will tell you; or 

speak to the earth, and it will teach you, or let the fish in the sea inform 

you. Which of these does not know the hand of the Creator has done 

this? In Godôs hand is the life of every creature and the breath of all man-

kind.ò 

     The tiny glimpses we were privileged to see of Alaska were vast, grand, colorful, power-

ful, and deeply spiritual. One could feel the power, mystery, and peace to be found in such 

an impressive landscape, and it made us feel so very small, in the best possible sense. 

Alaska is a place where one can get silent and listen with ears, hearts, and minds to the 

still speaking God.  

     As we move into the summer months, whether you go on vacation or have a staycation, 

I hope that you will take some time to experience the awe, mystery, and wonder to be 

found in nature. Connect with God and listen to what the Creator is calling you to do at this 

particular point of your life. See if you can get still and quiet enough to hear the wind, the 

birds, and the whispers from Godôs heart to yours. Spend some time nurturing that all im-

portant relationship with your 

God. You will find peace, re-

newal, and hope in Godôs mag-

nificent creation. 

       I am praying for each and 

every one of you and this con-

gregation.  

       In faith and hope, 

        Pastor Debbie 
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Obituary 
Rev. Gene Kuel 

June 18, 1928-May 10, 2018 
 

Rev. Gene Kuehl, 89, died at home in his sleep in the early morning of May 10, 

2018. Gene was born on his family farm near Elkader, Iowa, on June 18, 1928. He 

was the seventh of eight children of George and Cora Kuehl. 

He graduated from Elmhurst College in 1951 and married ñMickiò Merri Lyn Hart-

man a year later. 

Gene attended Eden Seminary, where he earned his 

Master of Divinity and was ordained by the Evangeli-

cal and Reformed Church in Elkader, Iowa, on 

April 5, 1954. He served churches in Donnellson and 

Primrose, both in south-east Iowa. 

In 1957, Gene and Micki, along with their two young 

sons, moved to Garden Grove to serve Faith Communi-

ty Church. The family was blessed with two daugh-

ters and in 1968, moved to Pilgrim Pines Camp in Oak Glen. 

Gene served as minister for camping for the Southern California Conference of the 

United Church of Christ, until he retired in 1993. Gene and Micki lived by the creed 

they learned in childhood and at Elmhurst, to be kind to all human beings. Their 

ministry expressed the hopes of their times; inclusion, enfranchising and peace-

making. 

A memorial service will be held June 30 at noon at Pilgrim Pines in Oak Glen. 
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RAMBLINGS FROM THE MODERATOR 

UCV CHURCH COUNCIL  

UCV CHURCH COUNCIL  

Moderator ï Rick Hayden 

Vice Moderator ï Lee Eddy 

Treasurer ï Dennis Wolfe 

Clerk ï Sherian Spencer 

Worship ï Kerry Keester-Wellman 

Ecumenical and Outreach ï Holly Rolfe 

Parish Life ï Ruth Sharp 

Member at Large ï Steve Falgout 

Pastor-Parish Relations - Sherry 

Turner, Lee Eddy, Sue Berry 

 
UCC Delegates:  Donna Richards & Patti 

Moakler   

DOC Delegates: (Open)  

I have been thinking about how I pray, not in the 

way you may think.  When most pray we clasp 

our hands together and bow our head, now we 

have been taught that we bow our heads in rev-

erence to God or your God of choice.  As Iôve 

been thinking about this, it occurred to me that if I 

am praying, and this is a conversation between 

God and myself, why am I not looking to the 

heavens, isnôt it deemed rude to not look at who 

we are talking to?  So, at times when I am having 

a conversation with God, I clasp my hands but 

look up to the heavens, not out of disrespect, but 

in respect. I guess it is whatôs in your heart dur-

ing these conversations that really matters. The 

things I think about as I grow younger.  I hope 

you all feel blessed because you truly are a 

blessing to many. 

Peace to You All 

Rick   ñWe canôt change the world by going to church, 

but we can change the world by being the churchò.  
Mission Project 

In honor of mental health awareness, 
UCV donated care packages to the 
homeless mentally ill. Our little church 
in the valley really stepped up and 
provided a couple dozen care pack-
ages to Holly Rolfe who works with 
the homeless mentally ill in Escondi-

do. Holly explained that 
these little packages of 
socks, hand sanitizers, 
protein bars, tooth brush-
es and tooth paste serve 
as an engagement tool 
and open the door for 
counselors to be able to 
talk with individuals who 

are in desperate need. 
Thank you to everyone 

who participated. 

 

Worship 

On June 10, Episcopal Priest Mark 

Woodsum will be our guest speaker. 

Mark lives in Orange County with his 

wife and son. His daughter is a talent-

ed writer and attends Chapman Uni-

versity. Mark and his wife own a 

home health agency. 

Mark is an engaging, funny, and spir-
itual individual. I hope you will be able 
to come and hear him speak. 

Future Speakers: 
July 8 Candice Redden from Our 
Safe Place, YMCA 

July 29 Destiny Roman Former 
Foster Youth will tell her per-
sonal story 

August 12 Patrick Fitzsimmons 
will speak on healing 
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YOUTH GROUP BY SANDY SHELBY 

UCC News 

On the road 

with Donna 

Last regular youth group meeting before summer is 
June 3rd. Boohoo! But we are ending with a PARTY! 
Woohoo! June 3rd we will have a joint Children & 
Youth party during church. We are planning to do tie 
dye, so everyone needs to bring a plain white t-shirt. 
We will also celebrate Lucas Eddy and Alora Ste-
gall becoming official youth group members! The Just 
Because pot luck is also that Sunday right after church. 
It will be a fun day you won't want to miss! 

June 15th is our outing to DropZone Water Park! Cost 
is $20 per person, and funds are available to help with 

the cost upon request. We can bring in a cooler, so bring your own lunch, 
drinks, and snacks. Park opens at 11. Those wishing to carpool need to let 
me know so we can plan to meet at the Starbucks at 27890 Clinton Keith near 
I-215 at 10:30am. We should be home by 4pm. Friends are welcome and en-
couraged!  

June 17th is Graduation Sunday! We will honor our graduates during the ser-
vice and at a reception afterwards.  

Just a reminder that Murrieta United Methodist hosts their food pantry every 
Friday at 7:30am. This is a great way to serve our community. I will be there 
June 29th if you want to join me.  

Enjoy your final days of school! And Welcome to Summer!! 

Sandy Selby 

   

For the UCC Annual Gathering which is being held at Chap-
man University in Orange on June 2-3 Pastor Debbie will be 
going in Donna Richardsô place. 

Donna is recovering from her recent hospitalization and re-
grets not being able to attend this year.  This is the only the 
2nd time in about 25 yrs that Donna has been unable to at-
tend.  Patti Moakler and Pastor Debbie will do their best to 
represent UCV and Donna who wishes she were there. 

 

Patti Moakler 

 

Donna is doing fine 

and resting at home. 

We all pray for your 

recovery and return. 
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Grant Harris is graduating from Temecula Valley High School.  He will be attending Uni-

versity of California Berkeley this fall and will be majoring in Biology.  

Damaris Eddy is graduating from Classical Academy High School in Escondido.  She will 

be attending the University of Southern California and will be studying Stage Management 

at the School of Dramatic Arts.  

2018 College Graduates:  

Sarah MacLean received her BA in Liberal studies from California State University San 

Marcos.  She plans to get her Education Specialist Credential and her Masterôs Degree in 

education from the University of Redlands. 

Danielle Turner received her Masterôs Degree  in History from Cal State Fullerton.  She 

recently was married.  Her husband is a marine who is currently deployed.  Danielle is put-

ting her ac career plans on hold right now until her husband returns to see where he will 

be sent next. She is currently working as a piercer at Devoted Ink and plans to possibly 

volunteer at museums or other areas in her expertise. 
 

Nick Barnett received his Juris Doctorate from UC Hastings College of Law in San Fran-

cisco, California. He will be taking the state bar exam in July and will be working for Wilson 

Sonsini Goodrich & Rosati in Palo Alto, California. 

Kathryn Barnett received her Masters Degree in Education from University of La Verne. 

Congratulations to all of the graduates!  Your hard work and determination to complete 

and continue your academic education should be commended.  Blessings to all of you and 

BEST wishes for the future from your UCV family! 

 2018 High School Graduates  


